CITY OF ELSBERRY

PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD,
PUBLIC HEARING/MEETING

FEBRUARY 22, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL
The Planning and Zoning Board met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 PM.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Mr. Cheatham, Mr. Taylor, Mayor Steve Wilch, City Clerk Sue Hogarth and City Attorney Robert Guinness.
Mr. Boswell was not present.  
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, called the roll and deemed a quorum present.
A decision was made to create a new chairman for the Planning & Zoning Board.  Alderman Hartley nominated Sonny Taylor to be the new chairman for the Planning & Zoning Board.  A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to approve Sonny Taylor as the new chairman, seconded by Mr. Cheatham.

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0
ABSENT – 1
   Motion carried

The Planning and Zoning public hearing was called to amend the zoning map and ordinance for the property on Olive Street in Elsberry owned by Matt & Amanda Hartley.  This property is currently zoned General Commercial and Alderman Hartley would like to change the zoning to Multi-Use Commercial in order to erect a 2nd duplex building on the same street.  Alderman Hartley would like the building lines from the front of the street to be the same for both buildings.  The east 1/2 of Olive Street is zoned General Commercial and the west ½ of Olive Street is zoned Commercial.  Previously, these (2) separate lots housed 9 mobile homes.  All the mobile homes have been removed except for (1) that is currently on the east ½ that is zoned General Commercial.  
A question was raised about designated parking for the buildings.  There should be enough parking spaces for 3 vehicles with each parking space 12 feet wide on the sides of the buildings since there are no garages for these multi-family dwellings.  
City Attorney Guinness stated that this property can be rezoned for specially designed cluster housing.  Per Alderman Hartley, there will be (4) separate housing units – 2 in each building.  The housing units will have separate water meters and there is already (1) 4” sewer line that was on the property before and he changed it to a 6” sewer line after purchasing the property and building the first duplex on the west side of Olive Street. Alderman Hartley also put in a flush hydrant so no water or sewer will have to be added to the property for the new building.  His proposed date to start building the new duplex on the east ½ of Olive Street is Fall 2018 if the zoning can be changed. 
A motion was made by Mr. Taylor to approve the petition to amend the zoning map and ordinance for the property on Olive Street in Elsberry owned by Matt & Amanda Hartley to a Commercial Zone with a special cluster housing overlay, seconded by Mr. Cheatham.

AYES – Mr. Taylor, Mr. Cheatham, Mayor Wilch

NAYS – 0



ABSTAIN – Alderman Hartley
ABSENT – 1
   Motion carried

City Attorney Guinness requested a 15 minute recess while he put together a planning & zoning recommendation for the board.  He also created a new ordinance to amend the City of Elsberry’s Zoning Code and Map to rezone the property at Olive Street, Lot 8 of Hillcrest Heights Subdivision #1 as recorded in Plat Book 5, Page 67 as a Commercial Zone with a special cluster housing plan overlay.  

Mr. Taylor read the recommendation written by City Attorney Guinness to the committee and he will appoint one of the committee members to present this recommendation to the Board of Aldermen at the March monthly board meeting on Tuesday, March 13, 2018.  

Discussion followed to set up another Planning & Zoning Committee meeting on Monday, March 19, 2018 at 6PM at Elsberry City Hall subject to change.  Mr. Taylor will contact Mr. Boswell and previous Mayor Martin to see if they are still interested in being members of the Planning & Zoning Board.  

A motion was made by Mr. Taylor to adjourn the Planning & Zoning Board 

Public Hearing / Meeting, seconded by Mr. Cheatham.



AYES – All in Favor

Motion carried 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:55PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk  

